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Dear ALSG centre

Bertie Leigh the NCEPOD Chair comments in the Foreword of the recent NCEPOD report On the Right Trach: “One of the first casualties when services are under pressure, […] is likely to be training. Patients who are at such risk of respiratory compromise that they may need emergency intervention to relieve airway obstruction, depend upon a highly trained team being readily available. […] The only way in which hospitals can maintain safe teams is to recognise training as a continuous process, an intrinsic part of the routine work. To find that over a quarter of hospitals managing these patients say that their staff do not receive training in the management of blocked and displaced tubes seems to be a remarkable discovery. I hope that it will be recognised as an organisational red flag because the vital skills in relation to the “ABC” approach to the patient must be universally available wherever the need is a predictable part of the patient’s pathway. “A” must come first, whether it is the patient’s own Airway or an Adjunct to that airway (such as a tracheostomy). In addition when the need can and should be anticipated, there has to be someone there who is trained and who has kept their skills up to date so that they can reliably recognise and change obstructed and displaced tubes.”

What are you doing within your Trust to address the organisational red flag highlighted in this report?

The National Tracheostomy Safety Project (NTSP) in collaboration with ALSG, have a standardised, tried and tested course package that reflects required tracheostomy competencies. The package consists of a one-day course incorporating trainer training and a half-day flexible course that can be adapted to match your specific local circumstances.  Each course is blended with e-modules, a course text and face-to-face teaching materials. 

You can read more about each of these on our website: www.alsg.org/uk/tracheostomy, alternatively you might want to consider attending a free of charge introductory session at ALSG where you can experience some of the sessions and discuss the implementation of training within your Trust.

The first introductory session will be held on the 16th June 2015 at our training centre in Manchester.  The programme for the day is available at the bottom of this mail. If you are interested and able to join us please email Clare on cduffy@alsg.org and we’ll get back to you. 

If you are not the relevant person in the Trust, please pass this on.

Kind regards

ALSG

NTSP Launch Programme

10.00 – 10.30
Welcome and background to NTSP and the NCEPOD report

10.30 – 11.00
Explaining the algorithms, red flags and tracheostomy competencies
11.00 – 11.15
COFFEE

11.15 – 11.45
Demonstration simulation 

11.45 – 12.15
Introducing emergency tracheostomy training locally

12.15 – 12.45
Questions and feedback

12.45 – 13.45
LUNCH
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Tracheostomy taster sessions

